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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 14th March 2015
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees

Paul Kirk (Downshire), Ken Browne (Comber), Bill Caughey (Pres.), Sam Howlett (CWA), Fred McCrea (VP), David Johnston (Laganvale), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Bill Clements (1st Larne), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Allan Davison (Third Carrickfergus), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff)

Apologies

John Patton (VP), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Ken Tweedie (VP), Boris Pinto (Murley), Patricia Evans (Dynamic Brass)
Allan Davison welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk reported communications since last meeting:

· 1st Old Boys advised of Quiz Night on Friday 8th May at 7.45pm in Harlequins Rugby Club, Belfast
· Stephen Cairns advised on British Trombone Society (NI) Night on Thursday 19th March at 6:30pm in Bann House, Portadown.
· Also, various correspondence regarding Fivemiletown contest
Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the balance in the account on 25/2/15 was £4586.02. He noted entry fees for Fivemiletown and door money for Solos & Ensembles had now been lodged.
Solo & Ensemble Competition 2015
Allan Davison noted a very successful day, but a very long one.
Jeanette Morton proposed a vote of thanks for Patricia Gibson for looking after Mark Wilkinson.

Michael Alcorn queried whether a strategy needs put in place to cover the adjudicator situation with a large number of entries. Allan Davison replied that the issue being referred to was with Bob Quick being booked at short notice but he had to play in some senior ensembles later in the day. Brian Connolly was asked to adjudicate the 17+under ensemble, the C Solos and the B Quartets. This was an exceptional circumstance which hadn’t happened before. 

He continued that if entries increase next year, then we may look to run an extra event on the Friday night.
Allan Davison thanked Downshire Brass for providing the catering.

Stephen Kennedy reported on finances: 

Income - Entry Fees: £793, Door: £298, Programmes: £48
Outgoings – Adjudicator Fees: £300, Adjudicator Travel Expenses: £92.95, Venue Hire: £250, Catering: £53, Trophies (including repairs): £155

Overall the day made a profit of £288.

Fivemiletown Contest 2015
Allan Davison thanked those who had helped with the extra event on the Friday night. The new event was very successfully. The standard of the band performances was also very good. Every member of every band supported the others.
Saturday’s proceedings began at 10:30 to facilitate adjudicator travel arrangements. It was noted that Jonathan Corry was back in Enfield by 10am on Sunday morning, a very quick turnaround indeed.

Some playing on the day was outstanding in all sections. 

Bill Caughey concurred with Allan’s remarks regarding the Friday night. He also noted a high level of excitement among the members of those bands. He was also delighted to express thanks to the BBL executive for a very fast turnaround with results on the Saturday and thanked Sam Howlett and Andy McQuiggan for their efforts with percussion.

Allan Davison added that having percussion provided on the day has transformed the event. Turnaround of bands is now very quick.

Stephen Kennedy mentioned that he had spoken to entertainment adjudicator Frank Sweeney who was impressed with how smoothly the contest ran and the standard of performances.

Michael Alcorn commented how close the bands were to the adjudicators. Allan Davison advised that bands had crept forward throughout the day.

Michael Alcorn also mentioned the reduction in playing time for some sections and how it had affected preparations for the day. 
Allan Davison replied that the situation had indeed been very unfortunate and was due to the fact that the hotel had been unaware that the event was going to run so late and had booked a group to start at 9:30.
Sam Howlett suggested that BBL should advise bands where percussion will be placed on the day, rather than tuned percussion having to be repeatedly moved. 

Allan Davison commented that the biggest problem going into the contest had been finance. GR White withdrew their sponsorship (for other events as well as the BBL contest). He added that luckily, the £750 which was offered by GR White in 2014 had been covered by local businesses this year, but on an anonymous basis. On those grounds, the long term viability of the contest needs to be discussed.

Stephen Kennedy advised that the event will hopefully return a profit of £100-£200 this year. He added that there were still some expenses to be paid and advertising income to come in. Admission at the door returned approx. £1000 over the 2 events.

Allan Davison noted that there have been preliminary discussions regarding another venue in Omagh.

Spring Festival 2015
Paul Kirk advised that 15 bands would be taking part.

The draw was made and will be advised to bands in due course. 
All agreed that the event should start at 11am and the running order would be 3rd Section, Youth Bands, School Bands, Lunch, 2nd Section, Championship Section.

Allan Davison reported that there will be a TV crew in Strabane from “Irish TV”, a public service broadcaster.

Bands will be asked to advise of programme choice ASAP.

Any Other Business
It was agreed that there was no need for a meeting in April, due to Easter and also the pending contest. 

The BBL executive will meet if needs be to discuss any pressing issues which need addressed.

Stephen Kennedy advised that the 55th Old Boys trust have deposited £850 for the band of the year awards.

This will be distributed as follows: 

Championship Section: £200

2nd Section: £200

3rd & 4th Sections: £200

Overall Winner: £250

Stephen Kennedy also advised EBBA affiliation fees and contest insurance were now due. 

With regards to European Youth Band, Allan Davison reported that Thomas Bonner from Strabane will represent Northern Ireland. The BBL will make a £100 contribution towards his travel expenses.

There being no further business, Allan Davison thanked everyone for coming and drew the meeting to a close.
The next meeting will take place on Saturday 9th May at 3pm.
Upcoming Events

	25th April
	Spring Festival

	21st November
	Festival of Brass at Queen’s
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